Vernhams Dean Parish Council

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	:14th May 2018

	TIME OF MEETING
	:7.30 pm 

	venue of meeting
	:Millennium Hall Vernham Dean

	Type of meeting
	:ORDINARY

	present
	:Paul nicoll

	
	:Haydn Watkins (hw)

	
	:mary perry (MP)

	
	:will hawkins (WH) 

	
	:julie drury (jd)

	Chaired by
	:mr R winch (Rw)

	in attendance
	:Mrs K Nightingale (KN)

:Cllr P Giddings (PG)

:Cllr K LOcke (KL)

	Parishioners
	:1


	
	

	
	Apologies:

None

Election of Officers:
The following offices were unanimously approved:

Office

Councillor May 18 

Chairman

Richard Winch

Vice Chairman

Paul Nicoll

Planning sub-committee

Julie Drury

Paul Nicoll

Mark Doherty

Village Hall

Mary Perry  

School Governor

Julie Drury

Playing Fields

Adrian Butt

Transport , roads and highways

Richard Winch

Tree Warden

Paul Nicoll

Footpaths

Haydn Watkins

Internal Auditor

Tammy King

Flooding  

Richard Winch

Neighbourhood Watch & SLR co-ordinator

Michael Knight – Chairman to check to see if Michael is happy to continue with this role

Website administrator

Duncan Johnson



	
	Register of Interest
None. Members declared that no changes had been made to any personal register of interest.

	
	Urgent Matters

None raised.

	
	Minutes of meeting 12th March agreed and signed.

	
	Public Participation
Cllr Giddings made council aware of the grant he is able to award. A total of £2400 is available to his ward with match funding.
Matters Arising

TVBC are happy to provide resources for a litter picking event should one be organised. A weekend in September is a possiblility. RW to progress this.
Dropped kerbs at Shepherds Rise have been installed.

Issue of flooding at bottom of Conholt Hill is on the HCC work scheme. KL will push HCC to install a culvert. This is fully supported by the landowners. 
Broken limb on tree  at pond has been removed but another one has appeared and requires removal. A birch on the Burydene has been cut down at no cost to the PC. Thanks extended to PN for organising this.

	.
	PFA Update
The recent meeting had been well attended and the new committee has a sense of energy about it. A competition is to be held among the school children to come up with ideas for new play equipment. Hurstbourne Tarrant has a far superior play area. Grant opportunities to be investigated. WH to chase PFA Chair for ideas.
Correspondence 

The new Head Teacher had written to the PC introducing herself and expressed a desire to attend a PC meeting in the future.

Email from TVBC Community Governanace Review confirming that no change to the parish boundary would be made. WH to investigate a venue for a meeting in Upton.

Councillors Reports. 

Cllr Hawkins reported that some households had seen an improvement in broadband whilst others had seen a deterioration. A broadband summit had taken place in Tangley and was attended by representatives from BT and HCC.  RW  to see if a similar event could take place in VD.

Cllr Watkins reported the issue of car parking at the bottom of The Dell. Cars pose an obstruction which could potentially be dangerous. If the issue persists the Council should ask HCC to determine whether is a hazard. Could the grass verge be used instead?
Cllr Drury reported 2 broken signs. Photos to be taken and sent to KL for her to follow up.

Cllr Winch reported a further case of wanton vandalism in the village.

Footpaths

	
	Planning
18/01122/FULLN roof lights to barn Manor Farm Cottage. Comment that PC fears such development could lead to future domestic use of property which would not be acceptable.

18/01040/FULLN 2 stroey extension 1 Hastchbury. No comment

17/02759/FULLN – Tennis Court Gratwick – Notice of Appeal given.

A householder in the village has fallen foul of TVBC Conservation officers who have determined that the type of straw being used to thatch a house is incorrect. It was requested that Cllr Giddings try and intervene.  RW to send an email to PG.

Finance

Balance in Lloyds account: £25,326 aas at 9th April 2018

Invoices authorised and cheques raised for: 

K Nightingale expenses £27.00

R Winch expenses paid to S Haigh £40.00

Tangley Parish Council SLR Annual fee £443.00

M Knight defib pads £36.59

HALC annual fee £246.00

Date of next meeting: 9th July 2018. 
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